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SECTION 00 11 13 
 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
 

City of Beaverton 
Beaverton Trail Head Park 

 
The City of Beaverton is requesting Bids for the construction of the Beaverton Trail Head Park.  Bids 
for the construction of the project will be received at Beaverton City Hall, located at 128 Saginaw Street, 
PO Box 477, Beaverton, Michigan, 48612 until 2:00 p.m. local time, Thursday June 20, 2024. At that 
time the Bids received will be publicly opened and read. 
 
The City of Beaverton has received a Michigan Department of Natural Resources Trust Fund Grant 
for creation of a new trail head park in downtown Beaverton at the northeast corner of Ross (M18) 
and Porter Streets and adjoining Ross Lake. This small ¼ acre park will serve as a trail head to the 
pathway running from Gladwin south into Beaverton, known as the “Trail of Two Cities.” The portion 
of trail within the City of Beaverton limits has not been built yet but this new trail head park will be the 
first phase of that overall trail development project that will ultimately complete the connection 
between Beaverton and Gladwin. Currently this property consists of an unimproved gravel surface 
parking lot with access onto both Ross and Porter Streets.   
 
Items of work include constructing a new asphalt parking lot, curb and gutter, and pedestrian access 
via concrete sidewalks and brick pavers intended to be a decorative and functional extension of the 
current streetscape elements on Ross Street. The project also includes the construction of a wood 
ADA accessible observation deck overlooking Ross Lake and a short section of 8’ wide asphalt 
pathway that will ultimately be extended east under a future project. Other site amenities include 
benches, street lighting, bollards, bike racks, signage, storm sewer, bio swale, and landscaping.  
 
Prospective Bidders may request the Bidding Documents from the Issuing Office.  The Issuing Office 
of the Bidding Documents is Fleis & VandenBrink Engineering, Inc.; email: bidroom@fveng.com,  
telephone: (810) 743 – 9120.  Bidding Documents will be emailed in portable document format (PDF) 
at no charge; hard copy documents are not available.  Non-biddable documents may be viewed in the 
on-line Bid Room at www.fveng.com. 
 
The date the Bidding Documents are transmitted by the Issuing Office will be considered the Bidder’s 
date of receipt of the Bidding Documents.  
 
A pre-bid conference will not be held. 
 
The Contractor and all sub-contractors must comply with all requirements of 1976 PA 453 (Elliott-
Larsen Civil Rights Act), the 1976PA 220 (Persons with Disabilities Civil Rights Act), and Executive 

Directive 2019-09, as amended.  
  
For all further requirements regarding bid submittal, qualifications, procedures, and contract award, 
refer to the Instructions to Bidders that are included in the Bidding Documents. 
 
The City of Beaverton reserves the right to accept any bid, reject any or all bids, to waive informalities 
and make the award in any manner deemed in the best interest of the City of Beaverton. 
 
 

City of Beaverton 
Shannon M. Sirpilla 

Beaverton City Manager 
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